Selectmen's Meeting January 19, 1976
Edward C. Clarke,6 Chairman and Eric F, Tenny Selectman present

Martha Van Hennik Brown Called and talked to Eric Tenney about the proposed
work to be done on Route 31 near her property

Phil Lang met with the Selectmen to discuss the budget for Memorial Day and
other Celebrations, He feels that they need to have a little more money
appropriated because everything has gone up and they went over their budget

last year. The Selectmen agreed to put $325.00 in the budget for Memorial
Day for next year,

Alice Chase talked to the Selectmen about her tax bill, she must straighten
it out because she 1s selling some land to the telephone company.
The Tax Collector is going to separate her tax bill and get them back to her.

Mrs. Ruth Donahue was sworn in as a Ballot Inspector.
Theodore Brown was sworn in as a Ballot Inspector,

Robert Edwards Was sworn in as a full member of the Planning Board to fullfil
the unexpired term of Richard Schacht, who resigned.

Thomas Heligan called from Connecticut to talk to Eric Tenney about his
problem over on Willard Pond Road,

Ben Pratt met with the Selectmen to discuss a proposed article for the warrant
asking the Town to appropriate $2000,00 to help with the operating expenses of
the library. He also mentioned a second article asking the town what they
should do about the fences that run north and south on sach side of the library.



